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City of Calgary-Foothills County Intermunicipal Committee-September 2020 
Meeting 
 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

To provide Committee members with an overview of the 2020 September 11 meeting of The 

City of Calgary-Foothills County Intermunicipal Committee (IMC). 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

Representing The City of Calgary was Councillor Demong and Councillor Keating, representing 
the County, Reeve Oel, Councillor Spilak and Councillor Alger. Councillor Demong chaired the 
meeting. 

Items on the agenda included: 

 An information update on The City of Calgary Council direction to annex lands in 
cooperation with Foothills County. It was reported that The City has not yet initiated 
formal notice to annex and is in the process of investigating resource requirements. 

 Discussion and decision regarding the development of a mutually beneficial study of joint 
roads, called the Joint Roads Project. It was discussed that roads investigation would 
naturally occur within the annexation project. Therefore, the IMC passed the following 
motion “the roads matters identified through the proposed Joint Roads Project, as moved 
at the 2020 January 24 meeting of the IMC, be addressed as appropriate through the 
Annexation Project. This will facilitate continuation of mutually beneficial discussions and 
resolution of relevant roads issues” 

 An information and discussion item relating to consolidation of Calgary’s Emergency 
Medical Services (EMS) dispatch, Reeve Oel expressed support for The City’s postion 
against consolidation of dispatch services and has provided materials to support the 
municipalities involved in negotiations with the Province. City of Calgary expressed 
gratitude for the support.  

 


